Dear Colleagues:


Guild leaders met Friday with the Company to discuss the merger of the advertising art and marketing subdepartments.


Of particular concern was the fact advertising artists are paid in Class C while marketing media specialists (formerly specialty publications editors) are in Class B.


Charlie Hug told us the work being done by the two groups of employees will remain different: Advertising artists will not be expected to produce special sections, and if they do, they will be paid the differential required for working in a higher pay scale.


According to the contract language (which is Section 21, page 46, and remains in effect), that differential is paid when an employee does work in a higher classification for a full work day or more than 15 hours in a given work week.


The language also says the differential cannot be used to avoid promotion. In other words, the TU cannot expect you to regularly work in a higher class and get away without promoting you.


The Guild also asked about the Company’s expectations. Hug said advertising artists are expected to produce 40 ads a week, though he added that number can be less if someone is, say, working on a larger ad that takes more time than several smaller ones.


Marketing media specialists also will be expected to produce 40 ads a week, but that number may be less if an employee is working on a special section, Hug said. He added some sections may cause the employee not to be able to do any ads in a given week, and that will not be held against their average.


Hug said no employee will be monitored for a single day’s performance, and the Company will average out what employees do over a period of time. He said it normally takes a minimum of three months to properly judge how much an employee is doing and that six months would give a much clearer picture.


For advertising artists, the Guild wants you to know if you are asked to work on special sections you should track how much time is spent to determine if you are eligible for the differential. If you are asked to do so regularly, let us know and we will make the case that you are due a promotion.


As always, we encourage employees to keep careful track of how much work they produce. If questions arise, you’ll be better prepared to answer. If at any point you are called in for a meeting with a manager and asked about job performance, you are entitled to union representation. The back of the contract spells out your right to ask for a steward at any point during a discussion that could lead to discipline and to end a meeting, or decline to attend, if you are denied the right to a union steward.


If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me or any Guild officer.


Sincerely,


Tim O’Brien
